MAGHULL TOWN COUNCIL
MANAGEMENT STEERING GROUP MEETING

HELD 3RD APRIL 2014

PRESENT – Councillors Caroline Esterson and Patrick McKinley, Bev Wells, John Sayers, George Baker, Paul Paterson, Angela McIntyre (Clerk) and Ingrid Berry (Sefton MBC Observer).

1.  APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE – Apologies were received from Councillor Lynn Gatherer, Bill Esterson and Nick Wells.
2.  DECLARATION OF INTERESTS – None indicated

3. MAGHULL NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN - The Steering Group discussed the Maghull Neighbourhood Plan and the progress made so far.  The application for designated area status was out for consultation with a closing date for submissions of 25th April 2014.  Community engagement would be the next step in the process and a timetable would be needed for this.  The engagement would focus on contacting the residents of Maghull and finding out what they liked about the area and what they would like to see improved.

Members were informed that an Overview and Scrutiny Task and Finish Group had been set up by Sefton MBC to scrutinise infrastructure within Sefton.  The Task and Finish Group would look at the current infrastructure and make recommendations on the infrastructure needs of Sefton in relation to the Local Plan.

Members discussed the current level of infrastructure within the area and the impact on Maghull if the infrastructure improvements necessary did not keep pace with development. 

Members also noted that further guidance regarding the green belt and appropriate levels of development had also been issued by DCLG.  This would need to be looked at closely to assess its impact on Maghull’s Neighbourhood Plan.
Members also discussed the value of partnership working and how this could help develop the Neighbourhood Plan.  Examples were given of the Roundtree Housing Trust and the work they have undertaken in York in bringing sustainable and well thought out development to an area.  Links to local schools and the NHS were also discussed.
Members queried the Consortium which had submitted representations to Sefton MBC in their Local Plan consultation regarding the land to the east of Maghull.  In order to ascertain the Consortium’s plans for the area it was suggested that they be asked to attend the next meeting.

Members also discussed the value of Joint Venture companies and the control that this would give to managing development in the Maghull area.  

The Group discussed additional membership and the timing of meetings.  Members agreed that mornings were more suitable for the Group.  Additional members might be forthcoming from the community once meetings times had been set.

RESOLVED – That:

1.  Links to the planning updates from DCLG be sent to all members;

2. A community engagement timetable be produced for the next meeting;
3. The Consortium for the land to the east of Maghull be invited to the next Steering Group meeting;

4. The discussion be noted.

4.  DATE OF NEXT MEETING

     The next meeting of the Steering Group would be held on Monday 28th April at 8.30 am at Maghull Town Hall.
